Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

March 30, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m. on Tuesday, March 30, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from both March 2 and March 16 were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen stated that the following items were discussed:

-Jennifer Brown and Jennifer Smith discussed service learning opportunities. 

-Lelon Davidson, Catherine White, and Joan Williams discussed diversity as it relates to recruiting and retention of faculty, staff, and students.  

3.
March of Dimes.  Dr. Hansen again reminded the group of the upcoming April 24 UNA sponsored March of Dimes Walk.  He encouraged them to either form teams or join the Deans/Kilby team.  He will send an email with more information and stated that donations will be appreciated.
4.
UNA Foundation.  Dr. Hansen shared that he and the other deans met with Alan Medders relating to how colleges can participate in upcoming fund raising in comprehensive campaigns.  There was concern expressed from the group on the timeliness of information from that office on scholarship information and the lack of detailed information available upon request.  There was a suggestion that Ben Baker and Alan Medders be invited to one of our meetings to discuss procedural aspects of their offices.

5.
Certificates Programs.  Dr. Hansen informed the group that there was substantial interest in increasing the number of certificate programs we offer.  He asked them to be thinking of ways that people could establish new skills, especially with changes in their disciplines.  He used examples of biology possibly awarding a certificate in cellular/molecular biology or communications offering a public relations certificate.
6.
Summer School Planning.  The same ideas were discussed with the 10/5 rule still being favored.  Dr. Hansen suggested the group be thinking about the need to meet the first day of classes and for department chairs to have actual attendance numbers for each of the classes so decisions could be made.  He asked Dr. Webb to get clarification as to whether any department’s surplus would be their own to subsidize lower enrollment classes within their own department or whether the surplus was the colleges’ to subsidize other department’s courses.
7.
Other.


-Dr. Maynard asked if there were any discussions on summer school expenses such as supplies used by departments and there was not a perceived problem among the group as this being a problem.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 a.m.

